
          

 

      KNOX COMMON COUNCIL                                                                                                            OCTOBER 27, 2020 

 

The Common Council of the City of Knox met in regular session Tuesday, October 27, 2020 in the Knox City Hall at 7:00 PM 

CST with the following members present: Mayor Dennis Estok; Clerk-Treasurer Cyndi Kidder; Council Members, Jeff Berg, 

Bill Gustafson, Sherry Cowen, Ron Parker and City, Attorney Autumn Ferch.  Don Kring was absent. 

 

 There were no amendments to the agenda. 

 

RE:  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM 10/13/2020 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were mailed to the Council Members prior to the meeting for their review.  Bill Gustafson 

made a motion seconded by Jeff Berg to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passed with Four (4) ayes and No (0) nays. 

 

RE:  ORDINANCE #2020-OR13 - 2021 SALARY ORDINANCE 2ND AND FINAL READING 

 

Jeff Berg made a motion to approve the 2nd and Final Reading of Ordinance #2020-OR13.  Motion was seconded by Sherry 

Cowen.  The motion passed with Four (4) ayes and No (0) nays. 

 

RE:  CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

The Clerk-Treasurer, Cyndi Kidder informed the Council that the City of Knox was audited by the State Board of Accounts 

covering January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2019.  An exit conference was held September 2, 2020 via video with the 

Auditors.  The auditors stated that the City had a very good audit!  The complete report can be found on the Indiana State Board 

of Accounts website. 

 

RE:  MAYOR’S REPORT 

 

• Renewal of health insurance premiums for the City has increased $27,000.00 for next year. 

• Becoming a designated Main Street Community.  A meeting will be held on Thursday, November 5th at 6:oo PM CST at 

the Knox Community Center. 

• Neuter Scooter will be in Knox for cats.  Information on the City website, you must register. 

• Wythogan and Sandy Acres parks bathrooms are now closed as of today. 

• Reminder Trick or Treat is this Saturday, October 31 from 5:30 PM to 7:00 PM CST.  Everyone be safe, follow the 

guidelines! 

 

RE:  COUNCIL ITEMS 

 

Council Member Bill Gustafson asked the Mayor about the Peppermint Parade being held.  We have only got two responses so 

far, and the Mayor said he will give it another week. 

 

RE:  VOUCHERS AND ALLOWANCES 

 

The following properly filed vouchers (See Voucher Docket, Voucher #29757 - #29811) were presented and approved. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Council at this time the meeting upon motion was duly adjourned. 

  

 

 

         ____________________________________________ 

         Dennis Estok, Mayor 

 

 

 

Attest: __________________________________________ 

 Cyndi Kidder, Clerk-Treasurer 


